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	Apologies for Absence
· David Olivant
· Andy Jones

· Nick Evans

· Helen O’Neil

· Tony and Margaret Buckland

· Hazel Wright
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	Minutes of 2006 AGM
· The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting.
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	Matters arising from the minutes
· There were no matter’s arising from the minutes.
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	Chairman’s report
I make no apologies for reading from a prepared text – it will save me having one of my ‘senior moments’ and forgetting what I wanted to talk about.

So, it is time once again to look back at some of the highlights of the past year. As there is a lot to get through tonight I have tried to make this report as brief and concise as possible.

· The Committee has continued to hold meetings every two months, but we still haven’t managed to finish a meeting by my target time. 

· We have had a successful series of events this year with a very profitable C3 (Regional Event) at Sherwood Pines, 4 x C4’s (District Events), a good Summer League, the LJR, and one night event. 

More about those from Richard a little later perhaps?

Fortunately the weather failed in its attempt to destroy Sherwood Pines just one week before the event, and, thanks to the efforts of the Forestry Commission the fallen trees were sufficiently cleared to allow the event to proceed. As Planner I can say I was more than a little stressed during that week wondering whether the event would actually take place!

· I’m pleased to report that our new website has been launched recently, and the Forum has now been running for just over a year, although it has not been used as much as we had hoped. 

· We have updated our club Development Plan and have added it to the web site. Copies of the Plan are available here tonight for you to read and, if you wish, raise any questions later when we get to Item 10 of the agenda.

· We continue to have some difficulties with gaining access and parking permission to certain areas, and, whilst we are trying to maintain our entry fees at what must be considered to be very reasonable levels, there is the inevitable possibility that rising costs may affect the viability of some future events.

· Bob Alderson has now settled into his role of Permissions Officer and seems to be thriving on the numerous challenges that have been put before him. 

Can I express my appreciation once again Bob for your highly professional approach and dedication in making sure that you get the results that we need. Thank you! 

· We have recently been accepted as members of Nottinghamshire Youth Organisations Network. This organisation specialises in issues relating to working with young people and offers a wealth of support and opportunities for training and other activities. Membership brings the added benefit that we are able to use the Nottinghamshire CC minibuses – if we have suitably qualified drivers.

· We have ensured that communication with all members is maintained, and tried to make sure that news is passed on as quickly as possible by a variety of means – the webpage, the Forum, by word of mouth, and by B&G.

There are some members who rely on B&G for their news, so one of my aims this coming year is to ensure that our B&G is published regularly, every two months. Needless to say, I shall have to make the usual plea to you all – please send in your contributions – don’t wait to be asked. Any help in spreading this message to fellow members would be appreciated, particularly if it results in contributions from more non-committee members!

· ..and finally, we have of course continued to provide the well attended Thursday night training sessions. Thanks to our coaches for all their help with this. 

Now, a little bit about future plans:

You may recall in one of my articles in B& G that I mentioned the theory that all projects tend to go through phases, often described as Storming / Norming and Performing. 

I have always considered that my time as Chair of NOC should be treated like a 3 year project, so, at the end of my year two I think I can say that we have now gone through the Storming period with multiple changes and the introduction of new ideas, and we have just completed a period of steady consolidation that we can call the Norming. 

Now it’s time to start on the next phase and get ready to move into Performing.  However, I don’t expect to be able to complete all of this phase whilst I am Chair.

To pick out some of the things we have on the list for next 1/2 years:

· Preparations are already in place for another year’s worth of events and we are already beginning to make preparations to host the British Sprint Championships at Nottm University in 2009.

· This year we have increased our membership (Nicola will confirm the numbers shortly) thanks particularly to the efforts of Catherine, who has appeared as our Meet and Greet person at many events.

I think we need to build on this good work by going one stage further and trying to meet one of the particular targets which I think will show our commitment to the Club Mark certificate. 

This is that we focus on minority groups to find out why they are not taking part in orienteering, and to encourage them to get involved – and hopefully to join the club. I’m sure you all probably could name one or two who you consider to be part of a minority group, but just think, how many black, Asian, or say…Lithuanians are in the club or competing. 

Not many! 

However, there are a lot of them in Nottinghamshire.

Finding out why these people don’t or haven’t tried orienteering and doing something about it could involve all of us, and it will certainly require quite an input on the part of our Publicity Officer, who during the next year I would like to see systematically targeting our publicity at one area or group of people at a time to see what success we can achieve. It won’t necessarily be easy but it could bring great rewards in increasing our club membership.

· For those of you who missed the news, Mick Lord has taken on the position of Publicity Officer. He has already produced a draft version of our long awaited publicity leaflet, which will be an important tool in our publicity drive this coming year. 

The leaflet will be finalised soon and will be available to distribute at all events and around Nottinghamshire.

Another strand to this theme of increasing membership is the Satellite Clubs initiative that the Committee have been putting together, and which will start with a bid for funding from the Community Investment Fund that is being put forward jointly with DVO. 

To quote from the document “The project aims to........

So there you are, another busy year is over, I’ve said enough, and it’s time to look forward to the next set of challenges.

To finish off however, I must once again pass on my thanks to all of the Team Leaders for ensuring that sufficient volunteers are available to carry out all of the tasks at every event; to all planners, organisers, and controllers, to our mappers, to all fellow Committee members, and to all competitors of the best orienteering club in the country for all your hard work. 

Thank you.
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	Treasurer’s report
· Please see attached report and balance sheet. 
John Woodall comments –; The permanent course costs seem to have increased, but this is balanced by the income and overall we are not making a loss. There were large mapping costs this year, but most of the money came from the Awards for all bids from the previous year.  There are high costs for relays and the compass sport cup, but it had been previously agreed that NOC would subsidise these costs for its members.
Hilary Palmer comment - Where do event levy’s come in?  Levies aren't itemised on the income/expenditure as they are accounted for under event balance.  
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	Election of Auditor
· Steve Wright has agreed to audit the accounts of the club again this year.
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	2008 Membership fees 
· It was agreed that the membership fees for NOC would remain at nil for the following year. Proposed by Bob Alderson and seconded John Woodall. 
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	Elections of Officers & Life Members. The following committee members are standing for election:

The following officers were elected to the 2007 Committee: All Proposed by Bob Alderson and Seconded by Janet Evans.

	
	Chair

Secretary
Treasurer

Fixtures Secretary

Mapping Coordinator

EMOA Representative

Team Manager

Coaching Representative

Juniors Representative
Other affiliated Roles:

Publicity Officer

Permissions Secretary

Volunteer Coordinator

Auditor
	Dave Cooke              
Nicola Olivant          
Pauline Jones
Catherine Hughes      
Keith Streb               
Pauline Olivant           
Simon Elliot Proposed by Richard Robinson, Seconded by Hilary Palmer
Andrew Powell
Jenny Evans
Mick Lord
Bob Alderson

Helen O’Neill

Stephen Wright
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	Plans for the New Year

· Discussion of the development plan; Hilary Palmer wanted to clarify what a non-member is and which events the fees will apply to, as we will be paying BOF insurance for allcompetitors at events. It was agreed that this would be an item for discussion at the next committee meeting.
· Bob Alderson wanted to say how impressed everyone was with the ‘meeter and greeter’ role, and the success it has had in increasing membership. Total membership this year stands at 311, including 173 different units. Number of new members 108. 

· B&G; Peter Hubbersty has a query over whether it is viable to have it published bi-monthly. Peter explained that he did not have the time to publish that often. Janet Evans suggested that the posted B&G is published bi-monthly and then a more up to date version on the website. Tony Donaldson agreed to support in the production of B&G. The committee will take this on board and re-evaluate the frequency and type of B&G publication.
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	Proposed items of Business

· Due to other commitments Hilary HdHiHilary Hodkinson and Paul Scotting unfortunately have to step down from their Team Leader roles. NOC thanks them for their hard work and contribution to the club and any volunteers for the post would be appreciated.
· Summer league prize winners were announced and prizes given to those in attendance.


	11
	AOB
· John Woodall is going to the EGM as a representative for NOC he would like to know if there are any views or items that he would like us to express.
· Mick Lucking would like to thank everyone who helped out at the compass sport cup at the weekend. NOC thanked Mick for his excellent organisation.


	
	The meeting closed at 9.00pm


	


